# Memo

To: Coakley Executive Committee From: Peter Britz, Coakley Coordinator

Date: January 18, 2021 Re: Activity report

#### **Deep Bedrock Study**

The Deep Bedrock Study has been submitted to EPA and NHDES for their review. They have confirmed receipt and that they have begun their review. They have not let us know when they will provide comments.

## **HB-494 Pilot Treatment Study**

XDD has been acquired by Loureiro which is their new name. After initial review some modifications to the report are being made to provide a more complete report. Upone receipt of a final version recommendations will be provided for next steps in the HB-494 compliance effort.

#### **MW-25 Well Completion**

A final well completion approach has been approved by EPA. Haley Ward is going to try to have the well completion take place during the winter when there are frozen ground conditions to provide easier access to this location.

### **Spring Sampling Report**

A draft of this has been completed. Haley Ward will be finalizing this soon to get a draft to the regulators.

#### **DOJ Invoice Sent Out**

The DOJ Invoice number 13 was sent out on January 10<sup>th</sup> requesting reimbursement in the amount of \$149,724.14 for the %20.08 Federal portion of OU-2 response costs.